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P R O C E E D I N G S 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: This i s the prehearing conference 

scheduled at Docket No. R-000056'54. 

For the record l e t me st a t e t h a t I am 

A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Marlane R. Chestnut. 

I do have the appearance sheet which I assume has 

been signed by a l l Counsel present. I would l i k e t o 

recognize the Counsel and t h e i r c l i e n t s . 

We w i l l s t a r t w i t h Mr. Keene. You are here f o r the 

OCA. 

MR. KEENE: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Ryan and Ms. Jones f o r the 

OSBA. 

MR. RYAN: Yes, Your Honor. 

MS. JONES: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. C l e a r f i e l d f o r PGW. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: And Ms. Burak f o r the PICGUG. 

MS. BURAK: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Hoffman f o r OTS. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: And Mr. Ber t o c c i f o r the consumer 

groups, CEPA, ACORN, TAG and Action A l l i a n c e . 

MR. BERTOCCI: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: We w i l l go through b a s i c a l l y the 
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same issues i n the same order t h a t we d i d t h i s morning. 

I d i d get a c a l l from Mr. D o l l , who was going t o 

t r y t o make i t t o t h i s prehearing conference but he had a 

fa m i l y emergency. 

I received prehearing memoranda f o r OSBA, OCA, 

PICGUG, OTS, CEPA et a l . , PGW and the school d i s t r i c t , 

but since the school d i s t r i c t i s not present and a pa r t y 

we are going t o disregard i t . 

Let me go through the p a r t i e s i n the Commission's 

docketing system as of t h i s morning. The Apartment 

Association of Greater Philadelphia f i l e d a p e t i t i o n t o 

intervene on August 21. 

Any objection? 

{No audible response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t i s granted. I w i l l put i n a 

requirement t h a t i t provide a l i s t of i t s members, 

though. 

The OSBA f i l e d a n o t i c e of i n t e r v e n t i o n and p u b l i c 

statement on August 22. 

The OCA f i l e d a formal complaint and p u b l i c 

statement. I t i s not yet docketed. 

The OTS has not f i l e d anything. But I assume i t 

w i l l f i l e a n o t i c e of appearance. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Your Honor, we w i l l be f i l i n g a 

no t i c e of appearance l i s t i n g myself and Johnnie Simms as 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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attorneys of record and he w i l l be i n charge of the case. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

The Philadelphia I n d u s t r i a l and Commercial Gas 

Users Group, I d i d receive a complaint dated August 24. 

That also has not yet been docketed. 

And the various consumer groups, CEPA et a l . , also 

f i l e d a p e t i t i o n t o intervene dated August 24, which 

Mr. B e r t o c c i gave me. That has not been docketed. 

I s there any o b j e c t i o n t o g r a n t i n g t h a t p e t i t i o n ? 

(No audible response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: The p e t i t i o n i s granted. 

And t h a t i s the e n t i t i e s t h a t I do have. 

My E-mail d i s t r i b u t i o n l i s t I assume w i l l be the 

same as we t a l k e d about t h i s morning. Does anybody have 

anything d i f f e r e n t ? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, only t h a t --

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Cohen i s not here. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Could we include Mr. Cohen? For 

symmetry. Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

Procedural requirements, we went over them t h i s 

morning. They are also contained i n my prehearing order 

They w i l l be contained i f Prehearing Order No. 2 which 

w i l l be issued next week. So unless there i s something 

t h a t somebody r e a l l y wants t o say about them I w i l l j ust 
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1 b r i e f l y mention them and then go on. 

2 The p e t i t i o n s t o intervene and motions f o r 

3 admission pro hac vi c e w i l l be deemed granted i f not 

4 obj ected t o . No answer i s required f o r complaints t h a t 

5 are docketed w i t h t h i s proceeding. Each p a r t y i s l i m i t e d 

6 t o one ent r y on the service l i s t . 

7 We don't have t o designate a c t i v e or i n a c t i v e here. 

8 Let me add, I put t h i s i n my order. I changed my mind 

9 about t h i s morning when I was going through i t . I 

10 r e a l i z e d i s r e a l l y not a good idea t o have everybody 

11 l i s t e d as a c t i v e , s p e c i f i c a l l y Mr. S i l v e r s t e i n . So I 

12 made him i n a c t i v e since he d i d not appear at the 

13 prehearing. Everybody else i s a c t i v e . I thought i t 

14 might be a complicating f a c t o r i f you're going t o s e t t l e 

15 i n terms of being able t o say t h a t a l l a c t i v e p a r t i e s 

16 have e i t h e r agreed or do not ob j e c t . I thought i t would 

17 be easier t h a t way. But t h i s t h i s case I t h i n k everybody 

18 does in t e n d t o be a c t i v e , at l e a s t from what I have seen. 

19 I t a l k e d about discovery. We are going t o adopt 

20 the same process t h a t we used t h i s morning i f t h a t i s 

21 okay w i t h everybody. Answers are due w i t h i n ten calendar 

22 days. Objections o r a l l y w i t h i n three business days and 

23 i n w r i t i n g w i t h i n f i v e business days. Motions t o dismiss 

24 and compel f i l e d w i t h me w i t h i n three business days of 

25 the r e c e i p t of the o b j e c t i o n s ; answers three days a f t e r 
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1 t h a t and then we w i l l t r y t o work i t out. 

2 Again, I am going t o st a t e t h i s because I can't 

3 str e s s i t enough. Do not f i l e i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s or answers 

4 w i t h the secretary or serve them on me. 

5 Settlement. Do you have a settlement? 

6 MR. CLEARFIELD: Not at the moment, Your Honor. 

7 But we are --

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I s t h a t a p o s s i b i l i t y ? Are you 

9 going t o t r y t o do that? 

10 MR. CLEARFIELD: We are going t o a c t i v e l y pursue 

11 t h a t p o t e n t i a l . 

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. D o l l i n d i c a t e d an i n t e r e s t i n 

13 also being involved i n t h a t . 

14 The scope of the proceeding. As you know, t h i s is' 

15 an expedited proceeding t o consider the issue of i n t e r i m 

16 r a t e r e l i e f . I am not going t o repeat the Commission's 

17 order but i t addressed what the issue i s i n t h i s case. I 

18 would l i k e the p a r t i e s t o keep i n mind t h i s i s not the 

19 base r a t e proceeding t h a t w i l l be f i l e d i n which a l l 

20 issues can be thoroughly addressed. This i s an expedited 

21 proceeding. 

22 The schedule, I guess i t i s contained i n PGW's 

23 prehearing memorandum. 

24 MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes, Your Honor. 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: And OTS also had one t h a t was the 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
1 (800) 334-1063 



10 

1 same, I t h i n k . 

2 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, we endeavored t o 

3 obta i n an in f o r m a l consensus on the schedule before the 

4 prehearing and t h a t i s shown on page four and I believe 

5 i t i s acceptable t o a l l the p a r t i e s . 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That c a l l s f o r Intervener 

7 testimony September 18, r e b u t t a l testimony September 25, 

8 hearings September the 27th through the 29th, main b r i e f s 

9 October 13, r e p l y b r i e f s October 20. 

10 MR. CLEARFIELD: Correct. 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Any changes t o that? Any 

12 comments. 

13 MS. BURAK: Your Honor, I would j u s t ask t h a t 

14 s i m i l a r t o the previous proceeding t h a t r e b u t t a l 

15 testimony be a v a i l a b l e t o a l l p a r t i e s , not j u s t PGW. 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. That i s a l l r e b u t t a l , w i t h 

17 the p o s s i b i l i t y of o r a l s u r r e b u t t a l -- b r i e f , b r i e f , 

18 b r i e f o r a l s u r r e b u t t a l . 

19 I would l i k e t o do the same t h i n g we d i d t h i s 

20 morning i n terms of the f i r s t day s t a r t i n g at ten, the 

21 second day s t a r t i n g at nine, i f t h a t ' s okay w i t h 

22 everybody. 

23 And I had another idea a f t e r t h i s morning's 

24 prehearing, which i s t h a t a technique t h a t I have been 

25 using l a t e l y i s instead of having i n d i v i d u a l witnesses 
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1 presented and cross-examined, t o present them i n panels 

2 e i t h e r by pa r t y or by issue. So t h i n k about t h a t i n t h i s 

3 case once everybody has f i l e d t h e i r testimony. I f i n d 

4 t h a t i t i s more time saving because i t makes i t easier t o 

5 do cross because you have everybody there who can answer 

6 i t instead of d e f e r r i n g questions t o another witness. So 

7 t h i n k about t h a t . I don't t h i n k a l o t of p a r t i e s are 

8 going t o have a l o t of witnesses here but maybe do 

9 company, non-company. But i t ' s something t o keep i n mind 

10 when we forma l i z e the hearings. 

11 Again, you are going to be g e t t i n g a witness g r i d . 

12 Make sure you f i l l i t out and r e t u r n i t so we can 

13 organize the hearing. 

14 A l l hearings w i l l be i n Phi l a d e l p h i a , of course. 

15 These dates are dates of r e c e i p t f o r testimony and 

16 f o r the b r i e f s . Testimony i s not f i l e d , i t i s served. 

17 Don't send copies t o the secretary but do send me a copy. 

18 I w i l l not accept faxed or E-mailed testimony. We t a l k e d 

19 about t h i s before. You can make arrangements among 

20 yourselves, though, f o r other types of service. 

21 Testimony should be premarked w i t h numerical 

22 sequential statement numbers and must l i s t on the cover 

23 sheet the issues t h a t are addressed. 

24 Any motions or objections t h a t are r a i s e d t o the 

25 p r e f i l e d d i r e c t or r e b u t t a l testimony must be served i n 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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1 w r i t i n g no l a t e r than the day p r i o r t o the day the 

2 witness i s scheduled t o t e s t i f y . I f he i s scheduled t o 

3 t e s t i f y September 27, your motion has t o be i n obviously 

4 by September 26. I n f a c t , we u s u a l l y say noon, but I 

5 w i l l j u s t say p r i o r t o the day. Oral motions other than 

6 f o r good cause w i l l not be accepted. 

7 Anything about the hearings or testimony t h a t 

8 anybody wants t o t a l k about? 

9 MR. CLEARFIELD: Your Honor, I would l i k e t o s t a t e 

10 f o r the record t h a t today PGW has d i s t r i b u t e d t o the 

11 p a r t i e s who are at the prehearing i t s d i r e c t testimony i n 

12 the i n t e r i m case c o n s i s t i n g of the testimony of Thomas E. 

13 Knudsen, Barbara Bisgaier, who i s an investment advisor, 

14 and Craig White, who i s t h e i r d i r e c t o r of gas rates and 

15 gas procurement. 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

17 Let's t a l k about b r i e f s . We have the b r i e f i n g 

18 dates. They are in-hand dates. Also supply a copy of a 

19 d i s k of your b r i e f one the copies t h a t you f i l l w i t h the 

20 Commission and send t o me. 

21 Each b r i e f regardless of len g t h must contain a 

22 t a b l e of contents, proposed f i n d i n g s of f a c t , discussion 

23 and proposed conclusions of law and proposed ordering 

24 paragraphs. I w i l l a t t a c h t o my prehearing order the 

25 r e q u i r e d f o r m a t t i n g , which I t h i n k you a l l should be 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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f a m i l i a r w i t h by now. 

Other miscellaneous kinds of issues. Do not fax or 

E-mail me your testimony or your b r i e f s . I n f a c t , i f you 

fax me something you don 11 have t o f o l l o w up and send i t 

by Fed Ex or by m a i l . Fax going s u f f i c i e n t . A l o t of 

times, though, our E-mail system i s down — I t h i n k we 

are a l l aware of t h a t -- both through the Commonwealth's 

but also we have a WIN frame r e l a y here and any time B e l l 

does any work, which i s more f r e q u e n t l y t h a t you might 

t h i n k , i t seems to go out. So please be aware of t h a t . 

But g e n e r a l l y i f you want t o contact me do i t by E-mail 

or c a l l my secretary, Kathy N i e s b o r e l l a . I t h i n k I gave 

you her E-mail address and phone number t h i s morning. 

That 1s i t . Does anybody have something else t o 

say? 

MR. KEENE: Your Honor, the OCA i n i t s prehearing 

memo had requested t h a t p u b l i c inputs be held i n t h i s 

proceeding. This i s the f i r s t case i n v o l v i n g t h i s 

company since i t came under the j u r i s d i c t i o n of the 

Public U t i l i t y Commission and i t i s seeking a r a t h e r 

s i g n i f i c a n t r a t e increase and we bel i e v e t h a t would be 

h e l p f u l t o the Commission to allow consumers t o come out 

and t e s t i f y at p u b l i c i n p u t s . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: When do you propose t h a t be done? 

MR. KEENE: Perhaps f o r convenience of the p a r t i e s 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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and Your Honor i t would be best done the week t h a t we are 

holding the hearings. And I know the scheduling o f f i c e 

w i l l need some lead time t o set t h i s up. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, do you have a s p e c i f i c date? 

MR. KEENE: Perhaps the Tuesday — 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: The nig h t before the hearing — 

w e l l , a c t u a l l y , i t would be a daytime t h i n g , r i g h t ? 

MR. KEENE: We t h i n k i t would be h e l p f u l t o have an 

afternoon and evening on Tuesday, the 2 6th. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Do you r e a l l y t h i n k i t i s 

necessary? I t seems t h a t people have had a f u l l 

o p p o r t u n i t y t o express t h e i r concerns i n the proceeding 

before the Gas Commission and they are going t o have i t 

i n the context of the f u l l base r a t e case t h a t the 

company i s going t o f i l e . 

MR. BERTOCCI: Your Honor, i f i n t e r i m rates are put 

i n t o e f f e c t i t i s going t o h i t people way before the base 

rates go i n t o e f f e c t . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Can't you j u s t s t i p u l a t e t h a t 

rates are high and people don't want t o pay higher rates? 

MR. BERTOCCI: Yes, but at t h i s p a r t i c u l a r p o i n t 

the PUC i s assuming j u r i s d i c t i o n over PGW and t h a t i s 

something t h a t the p u b l i c should know and they should be 

comfortable w i t h t h a t idea. I t h i n k i t i s important from 

the outset t h a t they know now who t o t u r n t o when i t 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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1 comes t o the matter of ra t e s . 

2 JUDGE CHESTNUT: But t h a t i s not the purpose of a 

3 p u b l i c i n p u t hearing. 

4 MR. BERTOCCI: Well, sure i t i s . 

5 JUDGE CHESTNUT: The purpose i s t o s o l i c i t i n p ut 

6 from the p u b l i c , not to t e l l them things about i t , which 

7 i s c e r t a i n l y v a l i d and has, I t h i n k , been done. 

8 MR. BERTOCCI: With a l l due respect. Your Honor, I 

9 don't t h i n k i t has been done i n a way t h a t gets the 

10 message out. There have been a few b i l l s t a f f e r s . Most 

11 people don't read b i l l s t a f f e r s . 

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, i s n ' t t h a t t h e i r problem? 

13 MR. BERTOCCI: Well, I understand. But 

14 nevertheless the Commission does have now j u r i s d i c t i o n 

15 over the company and i t seems i f a major r a t e increase i s 

16 going t o be put i n t o place on an i n t e r i m basis or i s 

17 proposed t o be put i n place on an i n t e r i m basis the 

18 Commission should have p u b l i c input on t h a t . 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: You know, Mr. Be r t o c c i , I agree 

20 w i t h you 100 percent. I r e a l l y do. I am concerned about 

21 two t h i n g s . One, t h a t i t i s a very expedited case here 

22 and I'm r e a l l y not sure of the value or how much t h a t 

23 testimony would be able t o be considered. And I don't 

24 t h i n k i t i s r e a l l y f a i r t o people t o give them a p u b l i c 

25 input hearing i f i t ' s not going t o r e s u l t i n something 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
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1 u s e f u l . 

2 But, yes, I don't have a problem w i t h i t . Unless 

3 the company objects t o i t . 

4 MR. CLEARFIELD: I was going t o say t h a t we do not 

5 ob j e c t . 

6 MR. HOFFMAN: OTS would concur, by the way, i n the 

7 request. 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k the 26th i s f i n e — or i s 

9 i t . I can't do i t i n the evening of the 26th, but maybe 

10 somebody else can. Don't you t h i n k an afternoon one i s 

11 s u f f i c i e n t ? 

12 MEMBER OF AUDIENCE: Evening. People work. People 

13 need t o come out. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Excuse me. 

15 MR. KEENE: Your Honor, i f we can't do i t i n the 

16 evening of the 26th, perhaps we could do i t during one of 

17 the evening during the hearing dates. 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Why don't we do the afternoon of 

19 the 26th and the evening of the 27th. 

20 MR. CLEARFIELD: Wait a minute. 

21 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I s t h a t a problem? 

22 MR. CLEARFIELD: Well, the hearing days become — 

23 we can accommodate t h a t i f t h a t i s the need. But what 

24 about the evening of the 25th? 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, people won't be here f o r the 
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25th. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: That's t r u e . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I am t h i n k i n g about the people 

from Harrisburg. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: So the afternoon of the 26th and 

the evening of the 27th? 

JUDGE CHESTNUT 

MR. CLEARFIELD 

JUDGE CHESTNUT 

Is t h a t a problem? 

No. We w i l l accommodate t h a t . 

I t i s going t o be hard t o schedule 

i t on such short n o t i c e . We w i l l do what we can. I f we 

have i t here then we don't have t o f i n d a place. That 

w i l l shorten i t . 

MR. BERTOCCI: Your Honor, I also t h i n k there would 

be an advantage j u s t from the Commission's p o i n t of view 

of i n g i v i n g n o t i c e of a p u b l i c input hearing of also 

making some statement t h a t gives people the knowledge 

t h a t customer a f f a i r s issues are now being addressed by 

the PUC i n t h i s b u i l d i n g . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: That has already been a subject of 

a number of n o t i f i c a t i o n s . 

MR. BERTOCCI: I know. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: The same people who would read the 

no t i c e are the people who I assume would read the paper. 

MR. BERTOCCI: Well, t h e i r a t t e n t i o n w i l l be c a l l e d 

t o t h a t . 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't want t o get i n t o a b i g 

2 discussion about an appropriate n o t i c e t o be put -in the 

3 papers. That i s going t o hold t h i n g s up. I would r e a l l y 

A r a t h e r t h a t we j u s t have the usual kind of n o t i c e . Of 

5 course you are fr e e t o say t h a t when you give your 

6 opening statement. 

7 Mr. C l e a r f i e l d , d i d you want t o say something? 

8 MR. CLEARFIELD: No, Your Honor. We are t a l k i n g 

9 about newspaper no t i c e of a p u b l i c input hearing? 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. 

11 MR. CLEARFIELD: Because I don't b e l i e v e we would 

12 be able t o get a b i l l s t u f f e r n o t i c e i n t o the b i l l s i n a 

13 s u f f i c i e n t time. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That i s not how p u b l i c inputs are 

15 u s u a l l y noticed anyway. I t would be nice i f you could. 

16 MR. CLEARFIELD: That's f i n e . I j u s t wanted t o 

17 make sure t h a t was on the record. 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I f you could i t would be great. 

19 Mr. Hoffman? 

20 MR. HOFFMAN: Your Honor, as you w i l l r e c a l l t h i s 

21 morning i n the PGC prehearing conference, as we d i d i n 

22 t h i s case OTS requested an abbreviated i n t e r r o g a t o r y 

23 response period of seven days. The company i n d i c a t e d 

24 t h a t they would make t h e i r best e f f o r t s t o respond t o a l l 

25 i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s i n seven days. 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Are you on a d i f f e r e n t subject 

2 than the p u b l i c input hearings? 

3 MR. HOFFMAN: Well, we were on the subject of d i d 

4 we have anything else t h a t we wanted t o b r i n g up. 

5 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. I j u s t wanted t o make sure 

6 t h a t nobody had anything else on t h a t issue. 

7 MR. HOFFMAN: No. 

8 MR. CLEARFIELD: Just r e a l q u i c k l y . Your Honor, I 

9 would want t o inform Your Honor and f o r the record t h a t 

10 w i t h respect t o the t r a n s f e r of j u r i s d i c t i o n t o the PUC, 

11 PGW i s i n the process of sending out b i l l s t u f f e r s t h a t 

12 do i n d i c a t e the t r a n s f e r and do i n d i c a t e the consumer 

13 complaints now can be lodged w i t h the PUC Bureau of 

14 Consumer Services. And the b i l l s t u f f e r also i n d i c a t e s 

15 the f a c t t h a t we have f i l e d t h i s case and t h a t there are 

16 p u b l i c hearings being held t h i s t h i s case. 

17 MR. KEENE: Your Honor, I have one other question 

18 about n o t i c e . That i s what n o t i c e d i d the company 

19 provide of the r a t e increase before the PUC? 

20 MR. CLEARFIELD: We provided the no t i c e about the 

21 GCR and about the i n t e r i m r a t e f i l i n g i n a b i l l s t u f f e r 

22 t h a t i s i n the b i l l i n g cycles now. We can provide you 

23 w i t h a copy. I t was prepared i n c o n s u l t a t i o n w i t h the 

24 PUC and the Philadelphia Gas Commission. We w i l l provide 

25 you a copy of t h a t . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
1 (800) 334-1063 



20 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

MR. KEENE: But d i d t h a t n o t i f y the p u b l i c of the 

proceedings before the Public U t i l i t y Commission or j u s t 

the gas commission. 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes. There was a new no t i c e t h a t 

was prepared and placed i n t o the b i l l s and i t i s i n the 

process of being c i r c u l a t e d t h a t does n o t i f y customers of 

these proceedings. I w i l l provide a copy t o you. 

MR. KEENE: Thank you. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anything else, then, on t h i s 

issue? 

(No audible response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Did you want t o go back t o the 

discovery I aspect, Mr. Hoffman? 

MR. HOFFMAN: Yes, Your Honor. 

I won't repeat myself other than t o say 

Mr. C l e a r f i e l d agreed t o make best e f f o r t s t o provide us 

responses i n seven days and under those circumstances you 

approved no change from the ten day period. A few 

minutes ago you said we w i l l e s s e n t i a l l y do i t l i k e we 

said we would t h i s morning. 

So I take i t t h a t , Mr. C l e a r f i e l d , we have your 

r e p r e s e n t a t i o n t h a t you w i l l make your best e f f o r t s t o 

respond i n seven days t o our i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s ? 

MR. CLEARFIELD: Yes,. 

MR. HOFFMAN: Thank you. 
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That's a l l . Your Honor. Thanks. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anything else? 

(No audible response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you very much. This 

prehearing conference i s adjourned. 

MS. JONES: Thank you. Your Honor. 

MR. KEENE: Thank you, Your Honor. 

(Whereupon, at 1:20 p.m., the prehearing conference 

was concluded.) 
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1 C E R T I F I C A T E 

2 I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic r e p o r t e r , 

3 t h a t the foregoing proceedings were taken 

4 s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o 

5 t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s 

6 t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and accurate record t o the best of 

7 my a b i l i t y . 
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